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UPCOMING EVENTS 
 

Monday-Friday 
16th-20th October 2023 

Year 11 & Year 13 Mock Exams all week 
 

Monday & Tuesday 16th/17th October 2023 
Year 7—Year 11 Flu Vaccinations 

 
Wednesday-Friday 

18th-20th October 2023 
Oxbridge Admission Tests 

 
Thursday 19th October 2023 

Years 8,9,10,12 Invitation Only Parents Evening 
 

Monday-Friday 
23rd-27th October 2023 

HALF TERM 
Students Return to School on Monday 30th October 

St. Mary’s Family—Age 11-92+! 

Mr Johnston  -  Headteacher 

St. Mary’s Catholic School Newsletter  

Last night was the Year 7 ‘Welcome Mass’ during which 
our Year 7 students were officially welcomed into the  
St. Mary’s community and given certificates. Fr. Peter  
celebrated Mass for us and gave a lovely homily reflecting 
on life’s journey and the unconditional love God has for 
each and every one of us. It was a warm, family occasion 
which I really enjoyed along with the Year 7 Tutor team 
and the SLT.  

I often talk about being a member of the St. Mary’s  
Catholic School community as being a part of our family. 
This week, I also welcomed back into the school Gillian 
(pictured right with me) who, at 92 years old was a  

student here 80 years ago, and lived in the 
boarding accommodation (now the T Block). It 
was wonderful to talk to her about her time at 
the school, including a story about carrying her 
mattress down the stairs during WW2 in an air 
raid to take shelter in the Refectory! 

Students and families will always be a part of 
the St. Mary’s family , and as Fr. Peter asked 
at the Year 7 Mass: I wonder how many of you 
[Year 7 students] will be sitting back in this hall 
in years to come with children of their own on 
the seats ready for Welcome Mass! 

Have a great weekend with your family.  

https://www.stfrancistrust.net/
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Year 12 Visit to Grandey’s Place 

Year 12 Visit the Incredible Heritage Craft Centre  
Grandey’s Place in Much Hadham 

 

On Wednesday 4
th
 October the Art Department and  

Year 12 A Level artists visited Grandey’s Place in  
Much Hadham for their free monthly guided tour.  
 
We were absolutely stunned by the level of craftsmanship on 
show in the beautiful purpose built studios that have only been 
open since 2020.  

 
Clive Beecham showed us round and we were able to get a real  
flavour of a myriad of creative careers such as stained glass window 
making, ceramics, stone carving, horology, leather making, globe  
making and so much more.  
 
The expertise on show was  
awe-inspiring for both students and 
teachers. We learned so much about the 
history of craft in Britain and the way 
that modern manufacturing techniques 
are changing craft practices in surprising 
ways.  
 

If you have a spare morning and are local to the area, I would very 
much recommend taking the tour to learn more about the amazing 
things happening on our doorstep! 
 
Do visit their website to learn more and book a tour: 
https://www.grandeysplace.co.uk/ 

https://www.grandeysplace.co.uk/
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Year 12 Team Building Day at Nuclear Races 

Well done to all the Year 12 students who so brilliantly (and quite literally!) threw  
themselves into the team building day we organised at Nuclear Races!  

 
Your willingness to challenge yourselves on all the various obstacles -  
getting very wet and muddy in the process! - showed a range of really  

fantastic attributes: open mindedness, courage and independence, etc.   
Equally brilliant to see was how you encouraged and supported one another 

throughout the day.  I trust you enjoyed seeing Mx Harritt, Mrs Knight  
and myself getting equally wet and muddy! 

Mr Noble 
Director of Sixth Form 

 

Student Report by Kiera H, Year 12 
The Nuclear Wild Forest trip on Friday 6th, October was a great team-building activity 
to get to know everyone. We had to climb over walls and swim through mud, which 
was great fun we all had a laugh and even got Mr Noble, Mrs Knight and Mx Harritt 

involved. The highlight of my day was when my friend lost her shoe in the thick mud we had to run through! I also really 
enjoyed the death slide we took part in at the end of our trip, which was a steep slide into a river; even those who were 
not sure about the slide got down with everyone else’s encouragement showing the great team spirit Year 12 has. 
Throughout the course, there were several obstacles involving mud, water and hard work! We all worked together to 
complete the course! Many of us took a dunking, trying to cross the river using the rope, which was very funny. The  
different challenges we were faced with were great fun and a good opportunity for us to get out of our comfort zone as 
well as a nice break from the classroom.  At the end of the trip, we were given an opportunity to shower, change into dry 
clothes and have our lunch together. We headed back to school for an early finish at 2:15! We are extremely grateful to 
the team at St Mary’s for organising the trip and those at Nuclear Races for making it such an enjoyable experience!  
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A Level Geography Field Trip to Hatfield Forest 

The A Level Geographers participated in their third day of field-
work, at Hatfield Forest. this has close links with the Earth's Life 
Support System topic, specifically looking at carbon cycles in different  
environments. It helps them to simultaneously understand the fast  
carbon cycle and the impacts humans can have on stores and flows of 
carbon, as well as developing their investigative skills and research 
methods.  
 
The students were exemplary in their collaboration and considerations for other users of the forest.  

Miss McGrath 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 Student Report by Gabrielle L, Year 13 
 
On Tuesday the 10th October we went on a trip to Hatfield Forest. The forest 
isn’t far from Bishop’s Stortford so it was a quick bus journey. After this fieldwork 
day we have done three of our four fieldwork days. We went to Southend regard-
ing our coasts topic, Cambridge for our changing spaces making places topic 
and now Hatfield Forest for our earth life support systems. 
 
We went to further our data collection methods that will help our NEA’s, these 
are our individual geographical research studies.  We were measuring the  
carbon content in the trees. To do this we measured out a transect and  
measured the circumference of the tree trunks 1.5 metres above the ground. 
There were many calculations involved when trying to find out the carbon content 
of the trees, but it was very interesting. It showed us sections that we might be 
able to add to our own NEA’s like a risk assessment or ethical considerations. 
It was an interesting fieldwork day that helped me think about what I might need 
to add into my own NEA. 
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Year 10 Trip to Zoology Museum 

Year 10 Trip to the Museum of Zoology  
University of Cambridge 

 

Year 10 artists visited the Museum of Zoology in 
Cambridge on Friday 6

th
 October in our annual GCSE 

coursework drawing on location trip.  
 
Staff accompanying students were so proud of every 
single student’s behaviour and attitude during the trip 
– each being an absolute credit to the school.  
 
Students spent the morning and afternoon drawing from exhibits in the  
museum in order to gather first hand source material for this year’s GCSE 
coursework theme ‘Flora and Fauna’.  
 

The museum provided us with a wonderful environment to study and draw each specimen; with all 
students (and staff!) producing some very well observed studies. Miss Nairn and Mrs Morgan-Wren 
would like to thank and congratulate all Year 10 artists on their exemplary conduct and very much look 
forward to the subsequent work which will be informed from the museum trip.  
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Inter House Cross Country Competition 

 
The sun was shining for our annual  

Cross-Country Inter-House on Tuesday 
 

All of the students worked exceptionally hard,  
completing a three kilometre route.  

Well done to everyone who took part and  
gained valuable points for their house. 

 

 

 

 

 

Boys     

  1st 2nd 3rd 4th 5th 6th 7th Individaul winners 

Yr7 B K J M A T   Anton K 

Yr8 A K T M J B   Alex P 

Yr9 R J K M T A B Theodore L 

Yr10 B K A J T M   Dawid N 

Yr11 K M T J A B   Max S 

Girls 

  1st 2nd 3rd 4th 5th 6th 7th Individaul winners 

Yr7 J K A M T B   Isla K 

Yr8 B A T M K J   Bella H 

Yr9 M B R K J A T Poppy K 

Yr10 B M A T J K   Katie H 

Yr11 A T B K M J   Maya M 
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Harry Potter Book Day 

Harry Potter Book Day was celebrated in the 
library on Thursday after school.  
 
This year’s theme was Magical Places and students took 
part in activities set in Gringott’s Bank, Diagon Alley and 
the Room of Requirement. 
 
Thanks to everyone who attended and made it a  
magical event! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Bring back your books next week! 
Mrs Frino will be sending form tutors lists of students who  

have overdue books next week.  
Minus house points for overdue library books will be  

issued on Friday 20
th
 October.  

 
Please remind your child to bring back or renew their book  
before half term. There are plenty of new books in the  

library to borrow over the holidays. 

The winning ideas for a Room of Requirement at St Mary's, 
by Caitlin, Matilda, Charlotte and Joseph, Year 7 
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Thriving Minds Conference 

An Enrichment Day to  
Enrich the Mind at  

St Edmund’s College 

 

 
 
Student Report by  

Alexander M, Year 9 
 
 
 
Last week, myself and some other St Mary’s students attended a  
Thriving Minds Conference at St Edmund’s College in Ware;  
it was a school day like no other.   
 
To me the word “conference” sounds quite grown up and pretty intimidating, however this unique  
experience was neither of these words.  This conference made you expand and question both your 
own thinking and the life choices that you make.   

 
From the very moment you enter through the gates of this grand college, 
you become somewhat enthralled in what may lie ahead.   
 
The conference was led by Julie Arliss, an  
innovative and receptive educator, who  
presented a variety of topics, from science  
theories to the advantages and disadvantages 
of the lifestyle choices that each of us make 
throughout our lives, and finally we concluded 
our day with a robust debating session. 
 

It was an extraordinary day and I am so glad that “I came, I saw and I  
conquered my fear of the word conference”. 
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Thriving Minds Conference 

 

 

 

 

Enrichment Day Review 
at St Edmund’s College 

 

Student Report by  

Rozalia G, Year 9 
 
 
 
First and foremost, I would like to thank my school for offering this trip to us, and 
St Edmunds College for hosting it.  I had a lovely day, and especially enjoyed the 
first session about ‘Justice, Truth and Beauty’. 
 
I wasn't expecting history to be linked as much as it was, which was a nice  
surprise, as history is one of my favourite subjects. 

 
A few times across all sessions, I didn't understand what was being said, or didn't 
know some of the words used, but I understood the context, which helped me  
understand the rest. 
 
Each session was interesting and engaging; I thoroughly enjoyed them all. 
 
The day was a new, fun, knowledge-filled experience for me.  I learned so much!   
Again, thank you to all that made it possible. 
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Introducing some of our new staff... 

 

 

 

 

 

Mrs McDermott 
Teacher of English 

 

After studying Theatre Studies at the University of Warwick, I spent some 
time acting before becoming a teacher. Over the years I have taught  
Drama, English and Film Studies.  
 
I began to get more involved in the Pastoral side of school by becoming a 
Head of Year and DDSL.  
 
Like all teachers my satisfaction comes from any time that I feel I have 
made a difference, however small. 
 

I am committed to getting the most of my students and helping those with 
poor self-esteem to find their strengths and succeed. 
 

In my spare time I love to act and have recently discovered a passion for 
pottery. Both pastimes are great therapy and a wonderful way to relax. 
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Mock Interview Day ~ We Need You! 

 



 

 

 

 
 #DedicatedtoExcellence 

LOVE-RESPECT-FLOURISH 

Penny Box Scheme at St Mary’s 

 

 
Here at St Mary’s we have our new ‘Penny Box’ scheme.   
 
On the back of the toilet doors in the girls toilets there is a 
sign for students to alert them what to do in the event they 
require sanitary products.  
 
Students can come to the Student Hub and get what they 
need without embarrassment.   
 
Students can ask to see “Miss Penny” or ask for the “Penny 
Box”. 
 
The ‘Penny Box’ scheme provides free access to sanitary 
wear (tampons and pads) when it is required. 
 
The sanitary products are available for girls to take home 
if they want to come and get a pack.   
 
We also have sanitary pad ‘starter packs’ for Year 7 and  
tampon ‘starter packs’ for Year 9+,  
as well as standard packs of pads.  
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St Mary’s Catholic School Careers Bulletin 
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We are hiring! 

 

 

Click Here For Latest Vacancy Information 

https://www.stmarys.net/vacancies 

 

https://www.stmarys.net/vacancies
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